

## New York State Office of Cyber Security

1220 Washington Ave State Office Campus Bldg 7A Albany, NY 12226



Andrew M. Cuomo Governor

Thomas D. Smith Director

## SENT VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL AND EXPRESS MAIL

November 16, 2012

Navteq North America, LLC Nokia Location and Commerce 425 W. Randolph Street Chicago, Il 60606

Attention Athar Naqi Athar.Naqi@Nokia.com

> RE: New York State Street Address Mapping RFP DHSES/OCS 01-2012 Vendor Non-Selection Notification

Dear Mr. Naqi:

The New York State Office of Cyber Security (OCS) carefully evaluated all of the proposals received in response to the above referenced RFP. Based on the Evaluation/Selection Process outlined in Section 4 of the RFP, the proposed awardee is Intrado, Inc.. This proposed award is conditioned upon successful contract negotiations and approval of the resultant contract by the New York State Office of the Attorney General and the New York State Office of the State Comptroller.

Please note that upon a failure of the above condition, OCS reserves the right to proceed with an award to the proposal ranked as the next best value proposal capable of receiving award. As a Bidder that submitted a proposal in response to the RFP, your firm is, therefore, requested to hold your offer firm for the remainder of the 365 day firm offer period set forth in the RFP, or until the contract and award are approved by the Office of the State Comptroller, whichever occurs first.

You have the option of scheduling a debriefing on your proposal. The debriefings will be held by conference call. In addition to a representative of the OCS's Counsel's Office, members of the Technical and Management Evaluation Team and the Cost Evaluation Team will participate in the debriefing. The <u>discussion will be limited to only the evaluation results as they apply to the proposal submitted by your firm</u>. To schedule a debriefing, please contact the undersigned at SAMRFP@dhses.ny.gov.

On behalf of OCS, I want to thank your firm for taking the time and effort to submit a proposal. Our Office looks forward to your participation in future procurements.

Sincerely,

Thomas D. Smith

Director